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I would like to begin this article by expressing my heart-
felt thanks to the incredible citizens of Johnsburg.  The 
past 18 months brought about inconceivable challenges 
to our community.   Even though the resulting economic 
and lifestyle impacts of the pandemic have been severe, 
our community rose to the challenge.  The recent resur-
gence in COVID 19 cases and return to face masks may 
have many people feeling discouraged, but I urge you to 
stay strong and continue to do what we need to do as a 
community to overcome the pandemic.  

Despite the challenges we encountered, many positive 
activities have been occurring in Johnsburg over the past 
several months.  One of the most obvious is the construc-
tion of the David G. Dominguez Municipal Center.  The 
project will enable our Police and Administration Depart-
ments to operate under one roof, creating more efficien-
cies in our operations and providing our police depart-
ment personnel the accommodations they need to carry 
out their duties.  The project is expected to be substan-
tially complete before the end of the year and an official 
dedication and open house is tentatively planned for Sun-
day, May 15, 2022.  Read the article on Page 6 for more 
information about this project.

Progress is also being made on the extension of sewers 
into the North Sewer Service Area.  Expanding our sewer 
system to serve businesses along North Johnsburg Road 
has been a Village priority for several years.  This project 
will take the sewers from their current terminus on Sun-
nyside Beach Drive, north to Lakeview Avenue.  It will en-
able the system to serve residents and businesses in need 
of wastewater treatment alternatives such as Angelo’s 
Market, Raymond’s Bowl, Sunnyside Tavern and Johns-
burg Mobile.  The extension sets the platform for future 
extensions into adjacent neighbors and eventually up to 
the Oakcreek Townhomes property.  The timing of the 
project, which is also expected to be completed before the 
end of the year, will also enable us to connect the David G. 
Dominguez Municipal Center to the system.   

We have been working with the residents on Sunnyside 
Beach Drive who expressed a desire to bring their private-
ly maintained road up to Village standards so that future 
maintenance can be handled by the Village.  This project 

has been a few years in the making, 
but I am pleased to announce that it 
is now moving forward.  A Special 
Service Area has been established 
to enable the residents to pay for the 
cost of the improvement through 
their tax bill over a twenty-year pe-
riod bonds were recently secured 
and engineering design is underway.  By this time next 
year, the residents will be getting ready to cut the ribbon 
on their new road!  If you reside on a privately maintained 
road and want to learn more about what your neighbor-
hood can do to improve your road, contact Village 
Administrator Claudett Sofiakis at the Village Hall.

Another exciting project that has been long in the works is 
the Chapel Hill Road sidewalk improvement.  In Novem-
ber of 2018, the Village applied for a Safe Routes to School 
Grant to cover the cost of the project.  We were thrilled 
when we were notified that we were awarded the grant and 
eager to get the project underway.  Two and a half years 
later, our sidewalks are in, proving that good 
things do come to those who wait.

Many residents have contacted the Village 
about the status of the Johnsburg Road 
bridge at Riverside Drive.  In response to 
ongoing deterioration of some of the beams 
supporting the bridge, the McHenry County Division of 
Transportation instituted additional lane shifts for both 
east and westbound traffic and the left turn lane onto Riv-
erside Drive to mitigate stress on the impacted beams. 
When implementing the lane modifications, additional 
delineators and a “tuff curb” were installed to help direct 
traffic through the affected area.  The McHenry County 
Division of Transportation has slated the bridge for re-
habilitation, however the engineering/approval process 
can be lengthy and construction may not occur for sev-
eral years.  Until that time, adjustments will continue to 
be implemented when necessary to reduce the stress on 
the bridge’s support structures and insure the public’s 
safety.  If you have additional questions, please contact 
the McHenry County Division of Transportation at 815-
334-4960.

Continued on page 4

Village President’s Letter



Continued from page 3

Social distancing resulting from the pandemic steered 
people towards other activities, one of which was touring 
around Johnsburg in golf carts and UTVs.  Since the onset 
of the coronavirus, the number of non-highway vehicle 
registrations has nearly doubled.  For many, this new past 
time created a fun way for families to get out and enjoy the 
community while practicing safe social distancing from 
others.  The Village is working on establishing an off road 
path network to create a means of travel for non-highway 
vehicles in areas where they are not permitted to travel on 
roadways.  A local golf-cart club, known as the J-town Cart 
Club raised $9,000 to help cover the cost of the paths and 
signage.  The Johnsburg Lions Club contributed $3,000 
of those funds and they continue to support the program 
through their annual golf cart raffle and Cart Cruise for 
Charity event which has been greatly successful.   Watch 
for a non-highway vehicle map to be released in the near 
future.

The Berkshire of Johnsburg development, located on the 
former Bush School site, is nearly complete and expect-
ed to be open before the end of the year. The facility will 
provide 68 affordable housing units for persons 55 years 
of age and older.  In addition to revitalizing the former 
school site with a housing product not currently available 
in Johnsburg, the developers also made improvements to 
the Village’s water and sewer systems in the downtown 
area and will be resurfacing Johnsburg Road from Fair-
view Avenue to the roundabout.  We are excited about this 
fantastic addition to our community.

Shortly, work will begin in Dutch Creek Bay as the Fox 
Waterway Agency begins a much needed dredging project 
to improve boat travel in the area.  The project, which was 
spearheaded by the Dutch Creek Homeowners Associa-
tion, will be conducted over the next 2-3 months.  To help 
control the cost of the project, some of the dredged ma-
terial will be placed on the vacant property at the corner 
of Reed and Aspen to dry.  It will then later be removed 
and sold as topsoil.  The project has been made possible 
through the cooperative efforts of the Fox Water Agency, 
Dutch Creek Woodlands Homeowners Association, Vil-
lage of Johnsburg and Joe Huemann.  This is another great 
example of the Hometown with Spirit attitude that gets 
things done.

Our parks have also been getting some attention.  Late last 
year, new playground equipment and benches were in-
stalled at Rescue Squad Memorial Park thanks to a gener-
ous donation and two outcroppings were installed at the 
Village’s fishing pond on Hickory Way Drive.  Running 
Brook Farm Park received picnic tables and a new park 
bench and the Showcase Field at Hiller Park received a 
new home run fence. Three new score boards are expected 
to be installed at Hiller Park in the near future.

The decrease in COVID cases experienced throughout 
the summer allowed for the return of some community 
events, which have been greatly missed.  The Community 
Affairs Committee pursued a new event this year called 
Party in the Burg.  The event was very well attended with 
nearly 250 tickets sold Celebration in the Park also re-
turned this year and plans are underway for Holiday Mag-
ic scheduled for Saturday, December 11th.   Let’s all do 
our part and stay safe so that we can help contain the virus 
and keep moving forward in our efforts to Restore Illinois 
and Johnsburg.  

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to serve you as 
your Village President. If you have any questions or any 
Village concern call me at (815) 482-8605. 

Edwin P. Hettermann
Village President



Residential Garbage, Recycling and 
Yard Waste Service

Beginning December 1, 2021, Lakes Disposal, Inc. will provide residential garbage, recycling and yard waste services to all single family 
homes and townhomes in Johnsburg.  Under the new contract, residents will receive a 95-gallon recycling toter and a 65- garbage toter.  
This base service level also allows residents to dispose of one bulk item per week and up to (8) biodegradable bags, cans or bundles of 
yard waste each week between April 1st and November 30th at no additional cost.  The cost of the base service level for the first year is 
$19.50 per month.  Optional container rentals are available.  Lakes Disposal Inc. will also provide for the disposal of electronic wastes, 
white goods and additional bulk items for an additional cost.  (See below chart)

Residents desiring a larger or smaller size garbage toter will have the opportunity to make that selection prior to the start of the new con-
tract. Watch your mail for more information from Lakes Disposal, Inc. regarding the new service.  Containers are expected to be delivered 
during the last couple of weeks in November.   Waste Management’s last pickup day is Saturday November 27th (due to the Thanksgiving 
holiday). If you currently rent containers from Waste Management, please make sure to leave your container(s) at the curb following the 
November 27th pick.  Waste Management will arrange to pick up your containers on November 27th or shortly thereafter.



David G. Dominguez Municipal Center

It seems we’ve been talking about the municipal center 
expansion for quite a while, but finally after years of ana-
lyzing alternatives, interviewing architects, and debating 
designs, we are beginning to see the fruits of our efforts 
rise up from the ground, literally.

On April 11, 2021 we broke ground on the David G. 
Dominguez Municipal Center. Sue Dominguez along 
with members of the Dominguez family joined us as we 
celebrated the start of a very exciting project. A lot of hard 
work went into determining where the center should be 
located and how to design it to meet our needs, but when 
it came to determining how it would be named, we did 
not have to ponder the subject for long. Johnsburg is a 
community of hardworking, dedicated people and Dave 
Dominguez was a leader that knew how to bring people 
together, harness all of those qualities and do great things. 
This facility honors the vision of a great man who was 
instrumental in making  Johnsburg the community we 
know and love and it is a symbol of what we can accom-
plish through good planning and by working together to 
turn dreams into reality. The improvements are expected 
to be completed by the Christmas holiday and I know our 
officers are excited about their new home and eager to 
settle in as soon as possible.

The Village welcomes all its residents to get involved in their local government. Volunteering 
for a Village committee is the best place to begin serving. Here, you will have the opportu-
nity to participate in making decisions that will steer the course of the Village as well as solve 
everyday problems. The valuable knowledge and experience gained serving on these com-
mittees provides an in-depth understanding of Village issues and will help answer your ques-
tions regarding Village operations. If you are interested in serving on a committee or want 
to learn more about how local government works in Johnsburg, please visit our website at  
www.johnsburg.org or contact the Village Hall at 815-385-6023. Applications for consider-
ation can also be downloaded from our website under “How Do I?”

Get Involved



As we move into the later parts of 2021, I wanted to review the year.  We had some great 
successes in addition to some challenges along the way.  

While the year started with a very successful Cinco De Mayo event to kick off our passport program, events held through-
out the summer saw much less success.  We were forced to make the difficult decision to cancel the Casino Night in June 
due to low ticket sales.  I am so thankful to the passport committee for all the work they did to plan the event.  Their efforts 
did not go unnoticed.  

Moving forward into July, the golf outing was, once again, a smashing success.  This event served as both a passport event 
and a fundraiser for the Johnsburg High School INCubator program.  We are happy to support this wonderful program 
that brings the “shark Tank” concept to the local high schools.  I want to thank the golf outing committee for all their work 
and planning and everyone who was in attendance at this popular annual event. 

In August we had a well-attended ice cream social and we thought we had our momentum for the passport program back.  
In September, we helped to celebrate the success of Paradise Financial Partners in being named “Best Financial Advisor” 
for McHenry County by having them as our featured member in the Saufen Spiel Parade.   Additionally, we hosted The 
Harvest Moon Festival, our passport program season end event at the Johnsburg Community Club.  With free food, a DJ 
and seasonal family activities, we were hopeful for a larger turn out, but the small group who was in attendance had a great 
time. Again, a big thank you to all those who did the work to bring the event together.  We awarded our $500 first place 
cash prize for completion of the program to our winner who said she had a great time completing the program.  

With every passing month, we continue our efforts to grow our membership and provide valuable resources to the small 
businesses in the area. Part of this effort is our monthly networking opportunities and educational presentations at our 
business meetings. In September we hosted the McHenry County Small Business Association who provided information 
about the Back to Business grant funding and in October one of our newest members, Scott Crawford of 3-zero-1 Boys 
BBQ Supply in Johnsburg presented the story of their start up success.  These meetings are valuable opportunities for us 
to come together and support one another.  If you haven’t been to a meeting in a while, we hope you can stop by and join 
us at one of our upcoming events.   

We are currently taking nominations for our 2022 executive board.  If you are interested in a way to get more involved with 
the community in a fun and rewarding volunteer opportunity, a seat on the board may be right for you! 

As my term as president comes to a close, I would thank all of those who work passionately to make JABA the great success 
it is.  I am blessed to have been surrounded by such a supportive group of people during my term, and I appreciate their 
hard work and dedication as we navigated through this unconventional year.  We look forward to what 2022 has in store 
for JABA and all our member organizations.  It is our goal to create an experience in while our member businesses find true 
value in their participation in JABA.  If you have any thoughts on current programs or creative ideas for the future, please 
reach out to an Executive Board member or come to one of our monthly meetings and share your passion.  We would love 
to hear from you.  

From the JABA President

Johnsburg Area Business Association



Trick-or-Treat – Sunday, October 31st  3pm – 7pm
In light of the COVID-19 Pandemic, we urge everyone to be safe, practice so-
cial distancing and respect households that choose not to participate. More 
information will be provided in the coming weeks as the day approaches.

An easy way to deter potential problems is to make sure your house and your 
property are well lit. Light is one of the biggest deterrents for burglaries. Sus-

pects will most likely choose a dark residence over one that has clear visibility at night. 

Extra caution needs to be taken while driving on Halloween not only during the night but during the day as well. Children 
tend to be pre-occupied with everything going on around them and not paying attention to safely crossing roads with par-
ents or in a crosswalk. If you are the parent of a trick-or-treater, please remind them of road safety and to 
watch out for cars when crossing the road. Choose paths that are lighted and are familiar to you and your child.

Other things to consider are:

1	� If you set jack-o’-lanterns on your porch with candles 
in them, make sure that they are far enough out of the 
way so that children’s costumes will not accidentally be 
set on fire. Better yet, use battery-operated pumpkin 
lights.

2	 Carry your cell phone and a flashlight.

3	� Explain to your children that you need to check their 
candy before the eat any of it.

4	� Make sure their costume 
does not restrict their move-
ment or vision. 

5	� If your child will be carrying a prop such as a pitchfork 
or sword, make sure the tips are flexible enough to not 
cause injury if fallen on. Never carry real weapons. 

6	� Tell your children to never go into the home of a strang-
er or get into their car.

7	� Make sure you set a time for your children to be home 
and stress the importance for them to be home at that 
time. 

8	� Control your pets: don’t 
take a chance that your 
pet might be frightened 
and chase or bite a child 
at your door. 

 and HOLIDAY MAGIC PARADE

Saturday, 
December 11th, 2021 

On Saturday, December 11th, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. the Village of Johnsburg and the Community Affairs Committee 
will kick off this year’s Holiday Magic event with Johnsburg’s 3rd annual Holiday Parade. 
The parade will begin at First Midwest Bank and proceed along Church Street to the Johns-
burg Community Club. A tree lighting ceremony will take place immediately following the 

parade. The event will include crafts, balloons, music, refreshments and special visit from Santa. 
This event is free to residents of Johnsburg. In the spirit of giving we ask that you please bring a 
new toy or an item for the food pantry for those in need. Continue to watch the Village’s website  
www.johnsburg.org and e-blasts for updates on what the event will have to offer and to learn 
more about registering your float or permitted, non-highway vehicle for the parade.

Saturday, 
December 11th, 2021 



Landscape waste may be burned on Saturdays and Sundays 
from dawn through dusk during the months of October 
and November. The burning of landscape waste is permit-
ted only when winds are less than 10 mph. The burning 
site must be a minimum of 100’ from any principal struc-
ture and supervised at all times by an individual at least 18 
years of age. A fire extinguisher, garden hose or water source 
must be available at the burning site. Prohibited at all times 
is the burning of manure, garbage, construction materi-
als, litter, etc. on any property. Burning on public or private 
roads, alleys, sidewalks or easements is also prohibited.  We 
have seen and received multiple complaints of residents not 
complying with the ordinance. Please be advised violators 
will be cited and fines assessed.

Recreational fires and ceremonial fires are exempt but may 
not be larger than 3’x3’x3’ and cannot contain leaves, grass 
or shrubbery clippings. 

There are other alternatives to 
burning your landscape materi-
als. For more information go to  
w w w.better thanburning .org

Johnsburg is proud to offer the First Tee golf program at Chapel Hill Golf Course each year to get our Johnsburg youth golfing as early as 7 
years old.  The First Tee – Greater Chicago’s mission is to impact the lives of young people ages 7-18 by providing educational programs that 
build character, instill life-enhancing values and promote healthy choices through the game of golf. With the belief that 
all kids deserve the chance to grow in a supportive environment with mentors guiding them, First Tee is dedicated to 
building programs that are accessible, welcoming, and as impactful as they are fun. 

How did this program come to Johnsburg?  
In the fall of 2018 Raven Davis a physical education teacher at Ringwood School Primary Center, was awarded a grant 
from First Tee to begin a school program serving Kindergarten through 5th grade students.  The grant provided all of 
the equipment needed to implement the program.  

https://FirstTee.org/programs/school-program

After getting this grant it was vital to carry it over to the community of Johnsburg. In the summer of 2019 the summer golf program was kicked 
off at the Village’s Chapel Hill Golf Course in combination with Pro Circle Driving range in Spring Grove. Since then the program consistently 
has over 25 participants ages 7-15. The program has been offered weekly for the golfers and they split their time at Chapel Hill Golf Course and 
Pro Circle driving range with the help of Gary Shastal.  

This summer a generous donation of over $80,000 has been given to the Greater Chicago’s Johnsburg programming site to improve coach 
training, supply equipment, and support those kids/families who would not otherwise be able to afford it.  With this donation the First Tee 
of Johnsburg will be able to impact many youth golfers for many years to come. If your child would like to learn more about golf this is a great 
program to give it a try.  

For more information please visit  w w w. Fi r stTe e G reater C h i cag o.o rg .

First Tee Golf Program at Chapel Hill Golf

Open Burning of 
Landscape Waste

The Vi l lage of  Johnsburg has  an ordinance that  prohi bits  park ing for 
a l l  vehicles  on any v i l lage street  bet ween the hours  of  2:00 a .m.  and 
6:00 a .m.  (Munici pal  Code Chapter  15.07 A l l  Night  Park ing );  how-
ever,  permi ssion to park on the street  overnight  may be g ranted for 
cer tain hard shi ps .  You may request  permi ssion to park on the street  at  
htt ps://w w w.f rontl inepss .com/johnsburg or  contact  the Police 
Depar tment Non-Emergenc y direct ly  at  (815) 385-6024.

Overnight Parking
Prohibited

It  i s  impor tant  that  address  identi f icat ion 
numbers  are  properly  di splayed on your 
proper t y.  Address  numbers  are  required to be 
a  minimum of  4  inches tal l  and ½ inch thick . 
The numbers  should be ref lect ive and clear ly 
v i s i ble  f rom the street ,  day or  night .   If  plac-

ing numbers  on a  mai l box adjacent  to the street ,  i t  i s  recommend-
ed that  numbers  be placed on both s ides  of  the mai l box for  ease 
of  identi f icat ion.  Proper identi f icat ion of  your home or  business 
hel ps  Police,  and Fire  R esc ue First  R esponders  quick ly  locate your 
address  in  case of  an emergenc y – w hen second s count!  Please 
take the t ime to make sure that  your proper t y has  identi f icat ion 
numbers  attached that  are  v i s i ble  f rom the street  dur ing the day 
and night . 

Address Identification



The Village has been receiving calls from 
concerned residents regarding the rate in-
crease once again being pursued by Utilities 
Inc.  The increase, if approved, will affect 
residents in the northern and northeast-
ern areas of the Village who receive water 
through the Utilities Inc. System.  The Vil-

lage continues to advocate for quality and affordable drinking 
water for its residents through communications with the Il-
linois Commerce Commission and our State Representatives.  
Residents are oftentimes under the impression that the Village 
is able to intercede to prevent a rate increase from occurring.  
Unfortunately, that is not the case, but YOU can make a differ-
ence.  If you are a customer of Utilities, Inc. and are concerned 
with how this most recent rate increase will impact you, we 
urge you to contact the Illinois Commerce Commission 
and make your concerns know.  They can be reached at 800-
524-0795 or email them at www.icc.illinois.gov/complaints.   
Additionally, contact your State and County representatives 
to voice your concerns.  The Village has been working with 
citizens who have been pursuing legislation to help control 
water utility rate increases.  Let your Representatives know 
how the rates are impacting you and urge them to support 
legislative changes that will control rate increases and make 
water more affordable. 

State Representatives
Senator 

Craig Wilcox, senatorwilcox@gmail.com  815-455-6330
State Representative 

Steven Reick, reick@ilhousegop.org  815-880-5340
State Representative 

Tom Weber, weber@ilhousegop.org 847-629-5439

County Board Representatives
Kay Bates, 

krbates@mchenrycountyil.gov  815-276-5073
Pamela Althoff  

pjalthoff@mchenrycountyil.gov  815-482-4567
Stephen Doherty 

stdoherty@mchenrycountyil.gov 815-482-0266
Jeffrey Schwartz

 jeschwartz@mchenrycountyil.gov 815-206-2230

To stay informed on this and other Village matters, go to the 
Village’s website at johnsburg.org and sign up for email alerts.

Utilities Inc. Proposed 
Rate Increase

Snow Removal 

The Village of Johnsburg has a Snow Removal and 
Ice Control Policy in place to help insure safe road-
ways during inclement weather.  As we prepare for 
winter weather, here are some things you should 
know:

•	 �Hazards at the roadside, such as boulders or 
driveway markers that may interfere with or 
damage plows, must be removed before the first 
snowfall.  In larger storms it can be difficult for 
our drivers to see the edge of the road.  

•	 �Major roads and bus routes are plowed first, fol-
lowed by secondary subdivision streets and fi-
nally cul de sacs and private roads.  

•	 �There is no parking along the road on days when 
a 2-inch snowfall has occurred or is being fore-
casted.  

•	 �Check your mailbox post to make sure it is stur-
dy enough to withstand snow being deflected 
from the plow.  We will repair mailboxes only if 
they come in direct contact with the snowplow 
and will not repair them if the force of the snow 
knocks them down.  

•	 �Make sure the area around your mailbox is shov-
eled so mail can be delivered and around any fire 
hydrant that may be on your property.  

•	 �Increase the following distance when driving 
behind a snowplow. It is very difficult for the 
drivers to see cars directly behind them.  

•	 �The Public Works department will be clearing 
snow from the downtown, Johnsburg Road, St. 
Johns Avenue and Church Street sidewalks. AB-
SOLUTELY NO snowmobiles are permitted on 
sidewalks or in the downtown area. Citations 
will be issued to snowmobilers who ride on side-
walks.

With your help and patience, this year’s snow re-
moval should run smoothly. You can view the entire 
Snow Removal and Ice Control Policy on our web-
site at www.johnsburg.org.  



Newsletter “Voice of Johnsburg” Advertisement
The “Voice of Johnsburg” newslet-
ter is once again being delivered to 
all homes and businesses quarterly. 
If you’ve seen previous newsletter’s, 
take note of the local businesses 
who have partnered with the Vil-
lage by placing an ad in the news-
letter. This partnership helps to 
fund the Village’s communication 
efforts and provides an advertising 
opportunity for businesses to reach 
3000+ homes and businesses on a 
quarterly basis. 

Newly added this year, we are offer-
ing local Johnsburg Businesses the 
option to sponsor a Village banner 
on our decorative pedestrian lights 
with a dedicated portion for your 
business name and logo. 

JOHNSBURG NEWSLETTER - AD PRICING

Type	 Height	 Length	 Sq Inch	 Price

Small	 1.5	 1.5	 2.25	 $200

B.C. size	 1.5	 3	 4.5	 $400

Rectangle	 4.5	 1.5	 6.75	 $600

Square	 3	 3	 9	 $800

6 Spaces	 4.5	 3	 13.5	 $1,050

8 Spaces	 6	 3	 18	 $1,260

10 Spaces	 7.5	 3	 22.5	 $1,450

12 Spaces	 6	 4.5	 27	 $1,600

1/2 Page	 4.25	 7	 29.75	 $1,670

Newsletter:  Ad fees range from $200 to $2,000 annually (May through April) depending on size of ad and reach 
3000+ homes and businesses on a quarterly basis.

Pedestrian Lighting Banner Advertising:  21” x 37.5”, Two sided, Digitally printed custom banner with busi-
ness logo. Annual fee of $400, additional cost of $50 for specific light near your business.

Everyone who partners with us receives special recognition on the Village Website in the “Support our Advertisers” 
section and is featured in periodic “Advertiser Spotlight” e-blasts.  

Please contact the Village Hall at 815.385.6023 and we will help coordinate the design and paperwork needed to 
implement your marketing plan. The Village of Johnsburg is continually striving to seek new and creative ways to sup-
port our local businesses and provide affordable services to our community. We thank you for your consideration and 
hope that you will participate in this endeavor with us.

Use of Non-Highway vehicles on Village Roads
Golf carts and other qualified non-highway vehicles may be driven on streets within the Village’s 
corporate boundaries when speed limit posting is less than 35mph with the exception of Johns-
burg Road and Ringwood Road.  They are also not permitted on any County road. Signs have been 
posted on streets where golf carts are allowed.

In order to drive these vehicles in the Village, you must be 16 years of age, have a valid driver’s 
license, and have your vehicle registered with and inspected by the Village. Effective January 2022, license plates are 
required for all non-highway vehicles and a fee of $75.00 (vanity) or $60.00 (automatic numerical issue) shall be as-
sessed for all new and renewal registrations.  Once the vehicle is plated, the renewal fee of $25.00 will be charged for the 
same vehicle each year thereafter. If you have a golf cart or other allowable utility vehicle, or are thinking of purchasing 
one, please review Chapter 15.15 of the Johnsburg Municipal Code regulating their use. This code can be viewed on 
the Village’s website and at the Village Hall. You may print the non-highway vehicle application from the Village of 
Johnsburg’s website. Note that the use of four wheelers, motorbikes and other all-terrain vehicles with saddle seats are 
prohibited on Village streets and violators will be ticketed.  
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Upcoming programs at the 
Johnsburg Public Library

Friends of the Johnsburg Public Library 
HUGE Used Book Sale

Dates/Times: 
Monday November 1- Thursday, November 4

9:30 a.m. to 8:30 p.m.
Friday, November 5: 9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Saturday, November 6: 9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.

Andertoons-Cartooning Class for 
Kids ages 5-12

Date/Time: Saturday, November 
13/10:00-11:00 a.m.

Registration is required

Minecraft Mania! for kids ages 8-12
Date/Time: Friday, November 

19/6:00-7:30 p.m.
Registration is required

Elf on the Shelf for all ages/families
Dates/Times: Saturday, December 

11/ 10:00 a.m. 
OR 11:30 a.m.

Registration is required

3000 N Johnsburg Rd
(815) 344-0077

www.JohnsburgLibrary.org


